














Bryan Weight Family Letter--July 16, 1996

Dear Family,

Congratulations to Zina and Dean on their marriage!! We wish we could have been
there!

Nathan Wood received his mission call to Tucson, Arizona/Spanish speaking
mission. He leaves September 4th. He did really well at Ricks and is now working
at a data entry job that pays really well. '

Sarah had her tour of BYU Hawaii campus. The tour guide was a student from New
Zealand who just returned from a mission to California. She was really nice and
gave Sarah the scoop on the best dorms and etc. Sarah also talked to a student in the
music department and attended a campus ward with Hannah. It will be interesting
to see where Sarah goes to college. She may not end up at BYU Hawaii—-but we
gained a great family vacation out of this college visit!!

The Polynesian Cultural Center had incredible displays and programs. We had a lot
of fun there but we needed another day to see and do all that we wanted.

We visited the Arizona Memorial in Pearl Harbor. Every time they mentioned dates
I couldn’t help but think that Dad could have been on one of the ships in the harbor
that day. It was so sad to think of all the families that lost sons and fathers in those

few hours. Hyrum said to me, "They did all this--for what?" I hope my sons will not
have to go to war--it’s so sad.

Probably my favorite part of the trip was the snorkeling. It was so peaceful floating
around in the water and watching the fish. They live in such a quiet environment!

We went on some great hikes that had spectacular views and the kids loved boogie
boarding in the ocean.

Bryan and Hyrum headed to Scout camp just a few hours after we arrived home.
We are having a heat wave right now but they are at a camp near the beach so
hopefully they have some ocean breezes to cool them down.

-That's all from here.

Love, Bryan, Charlotte and family




